
Hi everyone, 

To all students, teachers, staff and anyone else who may be reading this, I hope you all are keeping 

well, safe and healthy during these crazy and unprecedented times! It is almost unbelievable how 

abruptly our school year ended, but Meadhbh and I would like to thank every single student for 

cooperating so well to keep on top of their work and we would also like to say a massive thank you 

to our teachers, for always being there for us at the drop of a hat! I´m sure every student is 

extremely grateful for all of your help and guidance during these hectic times! 

It has been an incredibly stressful and strange time for us all, so full of uncertainty, however one 

thing is for sure - we are all in this together. No doubt, we have plenty of new bakers, musicians and 

even artists out there now! Whatever way you are spending your time, I hope you are keeping safe 

and following guidelines, as we all have a huge role to play in keeping one another safe. 

Over the past six years in Presentation College, I have made some of the best memories of my life 

with some of the best people! Whether it was watching the teachers attempt to beat the Sixth Years 

in rounders every Sports Day, or witnessing the stellar lip-syncing performances by our very talented 

teachers, I think I speak for us all when I say that we have had some great times – unfortunately we 

have also experienced some very sad  times. This year we lost a dear friend and classmate, MJ - you 

will be forever in our thoughts and prayers. 

To our First Years, we know you didn’t get to experience your first ever Sports Day this year, or the 

dreaded experience of Summer Exams,  but we still hope you had an amazing first year settling in 

here, and you still have plenty of fun times, memories, and of course opportunities ahead of you! To 

all the other Years Groups, we want to wish you all the best of luck with your exams or assignments 

in these last few weeks, and we hope everybody has a great summer!  

To our fellow Sixth Years and friends, all we can say is a huge thank you for being the best group of 

people to have experienced this incredible journey with. It is hard to believe that our time here in 

Presentation College has come to such an unconventional end. I still remember walking down the 

infamous halls here for the first time, and it is crazy how fast the time has flown by! Meadhbh and I 

want to wish you all the best of luck with whatever you choose to do next year. We know we are all 

going to go on to do incredible things! It might be the end of a decade for us, but it is also the start 

of an age! 

To our teachers and all the staff, we can´t thank you enough for always being there for us, always 

being up for a chat or as a shoulder to cry on. I have no doubt you have all helped shape us into the 

incredible people we have become today, and I know we all can´t thank you enough for everything 

you have taught us over these last six incredible years!  

It is a bittersweet ending for all of us Sixth Years to say the least, however I have no doubt we are all 

set to head out into the big, wide world as well-rounded individuals!  

I hope everyone keeps safe over these next few weeks and hopefully things will return to normal 

soon enough! It is going to be a difficult few months for all of us, but difficult does not mean 

impossible! 

Thank you, 

Charlie O´Meara 

Head Boy 


